HAZARDVILLE FIRE DISTRICT


SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT

Chairperson . . . .  Richard Tkacz 


President . . . . . . . . Peter G. Burk

Clerk/Treasurer . .Thomas Kozikowski

Vice President . . . . Guy Beck

Facilities . . . . . . . Mark Zarcaro 


Clerk . . . . . . . . . . . Margaret Guyette

Commissioners. . .  Peter Burk











        Scott Beiler

Treasurer . . . . . . . . Glen Bentz

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on October 26, 2023 at the Shaker Pines fire station.  Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present was members of the Labor Committee. 

The meeting started at 6:00 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for September 21, 2023 were presented to the Committee.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Mark Zarcaro and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

A discussion was held on the finding of the Pine Meadow merger.  That merger was not the same as what we are working on.

The public education meeting scheduled for November 2nd will be delayed.  We were not able to meet with the Enfield Press for an article regarding the consolidation.  The Chiefs and Deputy Chiefs are working on the Survey Monkey to be sent to the employees and volunteers.  The Committee will write up the questions to be sent to the taxpayers.  

A joint officer meeting was held on September 28, 2023.  The training discussion included joint training with the members, keeping training appropriate for each firefighter’s level of training and the possibility of having session on Saturday morning along with weeknights.  Until we merge, if a firefighter goes to the other department as the fourth person, they will be paid by their department and be covered by that department’s worker’s compensation.
The Chiefs completed a listing of contractors being used at their facilities.  In the future, they will decide which contractor to use for both departments.  Shaker Pines air packs are not compatible with Hazardville’s.  Any member that goes to Hazardville will need to bring their pack and a spare bottle.  Shaker Pines uses Storz connections for the hydrants and that would be a large budget item for Hazardville to change to them.  Both of these items should be included in the new budget for May, 2024.  Volunteers could respond to either department for a toned call, but they would have to have two sets of gear available.  They are going to continue to have Officer meetings monthly between both departments.
We have not received any quotes from the insurance agents of both departments.

No comments have been made on the new By-Laws.  The committee will review them and have comments at the next meeting.

In order to transfer the Shaker Pines bond issue to the new entity, we may need to hire Day Pitney, the original attorneys that obtained the bond.

Members of the Labor Committee have completed most of the new labor contract wording.  The items remaining relate to the budget monies available, so they will need the Finance Committee to answer their questions.  They also were having the union do a comparison on the two departments different health insurance programs, along with Thompsonville’s.  We both use BFP Associates for the pensions, but we need to discuss the consolidation of those programs.  Shaker Pines contributes 5% and Hazardville contributes 6%.  The union contract for Shaker Pines expires 2024 and Hazardville expires 2024.
The Finance Committee members are Richard Tkaczyk, Thomas Kalinowski, Margaret Guyette, and Glen Bentz.  A meeting will be scheduled as soon as all members are available.
A letter needs to be drafted explaining the reason for the consolidation and the effect it will have on the service to the taxpayers.  

The next meeting is scheduled for November 16, 2023.  All future meetings will be at 6:00 p.m.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Deputy Chief Hurley and Chief Flanagan made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette









Recording Secretary
